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San Diego Expands Public Restrooms in 
Downtown to Help Curb Hepatitis A 

Outbreak 
CITY ADDING FACILITIES WITH 24-HOUR SECURITY TO PROVIDE 

SAFE, CLEAN BATHROOMS FOR HOMELESS INDIVIDUALS 
 

SAN DIEGO – The City of San Diego completed installation of the first of several new restroom 
facilities in the downtown area to help address the hepatitis A outbreak. 
 
Four new portable restrooms were installed at the intersection of First Avenue and C Street near 
City Hall. They will be maintained at least twice per day and be monitored with full-time security to 
ensure a safe environment for users. A handwashing station is also available onsite. 
 
“The installation of more public restrooms is important to stop the spread of hepatitis A,” 
said Jonathan Herrera, the City’s Senior Advisor on Homelessness Coordination. “This is one 
of the many steps the City is taking to assist the County of San Diego in addressing this 
public health emergency.” 
 
The City plans to identify additional sites for restrooms in the coming weeks on top of the 20 
public restroom facilities that serve downtown including yesterday’s installation. The City will 
continue to notify the public as more restrooms open. 
 
A map and list of public restrooms downtown are below. 
 
Downtown property owners with space for portable restrooms are encouraged to contact the City 
with their willingness to be part of the solution to this crisis. If a site is workable and near at-risk 
populations, the City will arrange for the installation, maintenance and security of each restroom. 



 
The additional restrooms are part of the City’s ongoing efforts to assist County health officials in 
preventing further spread of hepatitis A. Other actions include: 
 
 Implementing new sanitation methods to clean sidewalks and other public right-of-ways in 

the downtown area. 
 Partnering with the County to install 41 handwashing stations throughout downtown and 

identifying additional potential handwashing sites for the County’s consideration. 
 Offering free vaccination clinics at City libraries, including a clinic at the Central Library on 

Tuesday, Sept. 19 from 2 to 5 p.m. 
 
In addition, Mayor Faulconer announced earlier this week that the City would erect three 
temporary bridge shelters to provide safe, clean and secure shelter for hundreds of homeless 
individuals in the coming months. Each facility would have 100 or more beds, showers, meals and 
supportive services to help people transition off the street and into permanent housing. 
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